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PUC Approves Expanded Role for Statewide Sustainable Energy Board

HARRISBURG – The Public Utility Commission (PUC) today issued a final order further defining the role of a statewide board that oversees four sustainable energy development funds, which promote projects like wind farms, solar power systems, smart thermostat programs and the construction of buildings using energy conservation technologies.
The four regional funds include the PECO Energy Sustainable Development Fund, the PPL Sustainable Energy Fund of Central Eastern PA, the Met-Ed/Penelec Sustainable Energy Fund and the West Penn Power Sustainable Energy Fund. The funds were created as a result of the electric companies’ restructuring plans and are designed to promote the development of sustainable and renewable energy programs and clean-air technologies -- on both a regional and statewide basis. To date, the funds have provided approximately $20 million in loans and $1.8 million in grants for more than 100 projects. 

  

Today’s order charges the statewide Sustainable Energy Board with enhancing communications among the four funds and state agencies and with establishing voluntary uniform business practices. It also requires the board to establish bylaws to define how it will operate. 

  

The board has one year to establish the bylaws and the business practices, which will serve as a uniform guide by standardizing the processes for applying for a grant and for seeking an appeal when a grant is denied. It also will include a recommended code of conduct for the funds to follow. 
The board must prepare an annual report by April 30 of each year and also must hold an annual meeting, tentatively scheduled for May. The annual meeting will be used to update Commonwealth agencies and other interested groups on the status of the funds, to provide updates on the market status of sustainable energy technologies, and to seek comments from the public. 
  

Formed in 1999, the Statewide Board includes representatives from the Commission; the Department of Environmental Protection; the Department of Community and Economic Development; the Office of Consumer Advocate; the Pennsylvania Environmental Council; and each regional board. 

  

The Pennsylvania Public Utility Commission ensures safe, reliable and reasonably priced electric, natural gas, water, telephone and transportation service for Pennsylvania consumers, by regulating public utilities and by serving as responsible stewards of competition. 
###
